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Ref: 22OIA1651 

[IN CONFIDENCE RELEASE EXTERNAL] 

24 March 2022 

 
 

Dear  

Thank you for your request made under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), received 
on 24 February 2022. You requested the following data regarding KiwiSaver active 
members categorised into matrices comparing them by: 

1. Age vs Income
2. Age vs contribution rate
3. Contribution rate vs income

On 4 March 2022 you confirmed you wanted the data to be presented in 3 sets of tables. 
On 8 March 2022, you clarified your request to have the data going back 10 years to see 
trends, however 3 years was fine if constrained with data. On 17 March 2022, we informed 
you that we did not record data on contribution rates at the level you are requesting prior 
to moving KiwiSaver to our new system in April 2020. Therefore, we would only be able 
to provide data for the 2020/21 financial year (1 July 2020 to 30 June 2021).  

As such, I am refusing your request for data for the prior years under section 18(f) of the 
OIA as the information requested cannot be made available without substantial collation 
to present it in the requested format. 

Tables showing the data requested are in the attachment. They are broken down into the 
three comparison categories you have requested. Caveats are advised under each table. 

Right of Review 

If you disagree with my decision on your OIA request, you can ask an Inland Revenue 
review officer to review my decision. To ask for an internal review, please email the 
Commissioner of Inland Revenue at: CommissionersCorrespondence@ird.govt.nz. 

Alternatively, under section 28(3) of the OIA, you have the right to ask the Ombudsman 
to investigate and review my decision. You can contact the office of the Ombudsman by 
email at: info@ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

Publishing of OIA response 

Finally, please note that, Inland Revenue regularly publishes responses to requests that 
may be of interest to the wider public on its website. Your personal details or any 
information that would identify you, will be removed prior to it being published.   

Thank you again for your request. 

Yours sincerely 

Estelle Lelievre  
Domain Lead Performance and Reporting 












